     I am so pleased to have been asked to share my reflections on my years of ministry in Montana for the WO50 celebration.  My tenure there was brief, as first calls often are, and it was a very challenging period for me, but my memories are warm and joyful.

     I served at King of Glory in Billings as co-pastor with Paul Kermit Hanson from 1992 to 1994.  My internship had been at Epiphany in Valdez, Alaska, immediately following the oil spill.  My Supervisor was in Fairbanks over 300 miles away, so I had absolutely no experience in working as part of a team.  I think I made every classic mistake a pastor can make in those few months, but I learned a great deal that has served me well in subsequent parishes and I believe I became a better pastor because of my time at King of Glory.

     Mark Ramseth was Bishop during my time there.  He lived in Billings and worked in Great Falls, so he liked to hitch a ride rather than driving himself whenever he could.  On one occasion, he rode home with my husband and me, and not a single word was exchanged during that long drive.  That's what introverts talk about, it seems when you get three of them together.  They just enjoy the silence.

     I remember the beauty of the Rimrocks, the ever-present wind (that tore the shingles off the roof), Jean Larson's gift of an Audiobook of “Fried Green Tomatoes” to listen to on long drives up to a second preaching post, Paul's gift for reworking the words to familiar tunes for specific occasions, the boisterous Confirmation Classes and the youngster who told me with excitement about dissecting a bee fart (beef heart) in science class.  Or the Children's Sermon when I asked what you might find on a beach (shells, sand, etc.) and received the answer “Girls!” from a 5 year old boy.  Or the Wedding Planner who wanted to move the altar into the stairwell because it interfered with the photo op. 

     We had great pot-lucks, a fine Youth Program, wonderful music ministry, and an excellent mid-week program for school age kids.  So despite the challenges and struggles, it was a good place to be, and I am truly thankful for the time I had there.








God's blessings to you all,








Kathrin Radach 

